WCC TANK TECHNOLOGY, INC.

‘Zoning Board of Appeals

MAY 22 2018
Town of Newb‘urgh
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Town of Newburgh ZBA
308 Gardnertown Road
Newburgh, New York 12550

Chairman Scalzo and Board Members:

I am writing in regard to the pending application of WCC Tank Technology, Inc. and
2102 Partners, LLC to the ZBA. At the public hearing on April 26, 2018, I presented proof that
my employment and association with Hydrovac, Inc. had been terminated by the then-majority
shareholder of the business. In the weeks since the public hearing, my divorce proceeding has
been resolved, as a result of which I was awarded ownership of Hydrovac, Inc.

However, as I stated at the public hearing, I am currently parking only 4 hydro
evacuation trucks all owned by WCC Tank Technology, Inc. on the property. This will not
~ change. No hydro evacuation trucks owned by Hydrovac, Inc. will be parked on or present at
2102 Route 300. [The 4 trucks at the property will be used only by WCC Tank Technology,
Inc.]

Although the change in ownership of Hydrovac, Inc. will have no effect on the parking

[or use] of hydro evacuation trucks at the property, I feel it is important to make the Board aware
of this development.

Ira D. Conklin III




